
 

 

 

 

What changes are being made to annual parking permits? 
 
Commencing 1 January 2023, the maximum number of allocated free annual parking permits will 
reduce from three parking permits to two parking permits per property, with the option to purchase one 
additional parking permit.  
 
Why has the amount of free annual parking permits reduced?  
 
In July 2018 the City reviewed the management of parking permits and implemented a revised 
approach to support the fair and equitable use of the on-street parking facilities within high use areas. 
The reduction of permits allows for more community members to make use of the on-street parking 
and increases the availability of the on-street parking bays. 
 
How many free parking permits can I have? 
 
Each property can have a maximum of two free annual parking permits, the number of permits issued 
to an applicant will be dependent on the number applications received for the property. If you would 
like to confirm the number of permits that can be issued to your property, please contact the Community 
Safety team via info@joondalup.wa.gov.au or on 9400 4000.  
 
What if I require more than the allocated free parking permits? 
 
If you require more than the two allocated free parking permits, you can apply to purchase an additional 
parking permit on the City of Joondalup website via 
https://www.joondalup.wa.gov.au/kb/resident/annual-parking-permits.  
 
 
How much will it cost to purchase an additional annual parking permit? 
 
A fee of $100.00 will be charger for the issue of an additional parking permit. Permits will expire on 31 
December in the year of issue.  
 
 
I am in a property with more than one occupier, will I still be able to get a parking permit? 
 
Properties with multiple applicants will have their applications processed and permits allocated based 
upon the date applications are received by the City. Applicants at a property with multiple occupants 
renewing an annual parking permit for 2023 will receive correspondence from the City on the process 
for renewal.  
 
Will there be any future changes to the annual parking permits? 
 
As part of the parking permit management plan from 1 January 2028 the option to purchase an 
additional annual parking permit will no longer be available.  

 
If you have any further questions or queries, please contact the City on info@joondalup.wa.gov.au or 9400 4000. 
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